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November 16, 2017

Steven V. King, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-4720

Dear Mr. King:
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Enclosed are proposed revisions to Tariff No. 3 of Torre Refuse & Recycling dlblg T
Sunshine Disposal & Recycling (G-260) in Spokane County. The purpose of this filing
is to update the annual recycle commodity credit, and to reflect the adjusted disposal
rate at the City of Spokane Waste to Energy Facility.

If approved, these proposed changes will reduce revenue approximately $11,700
annually or about 0.3% on tariff revenue.

We request waiver of WAC 480-70-351 which requires a twelve month historical period
to estimate the revenue for the next twelve months. Rates as proposed reflect a five
month average. Due to international market forces, the value of co-mingled material at
the local MRF has swung from a positive value to a substantially negative cost in recent
months. We believe co-mingled material will remain at a negative value for the
foreseeable future.

If | can be of any further assistance, please contact me at 509-924-5678 or
509-252-3500 (fax) or at johnl@sunshinedisposal.com.

Respecifully,

\, . “¥

John Lloyd
Chief Financial Officer
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